MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, February 2, 2017
Courtyard by Marriott
Cromwell, Connecticut
Members Present:
Glenda Armstrong, Peter Brown, Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Danielle Forko, Ebony Gladding, Amy Giovannucci (by written proxy), Tonya Lewis, Polly Marston (for Joette Katz), Patrick Mickens, Patrick O’Hara, Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Tiffany Wynn (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Gregg Cogswell, Magdamaris Figueroa, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM
Minutes of the October 13, 2016 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:45 p.m.  The minutes of the October 13, 2016 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Update on Funds Allocation Sheets (II)

Ms. Valerie LaMotte distributed updated sheets and went over each line item.
Evaluation Results on the School Attendance Retreat (III)

Members reviewed the evaluation results and noted that comments were relatively harsh on the keynote speaker.  Discussion centered on funding for the next retreat, school program funding for 2017/2018, responding to new legislation that removes truancy and defiance of school rules from court jurisdiction as of August 15, 2017, and collaborating with the Connecticut State Department of Education.
Report of the Subcommittee on DMC and Update on Fourth DMC Study (IV)

Ms. LaMotte informed members of the results of the police data.  Members reacted positively to the discussion at the meeting of the Subcommittee on DMC including the recommendation to support another documentary of 30 minutes in length with the title “Connecticut’s Color of Justice Revisited.”
Compliance Monitoring for October 1, 2015 through September 30, 2016 (V)
Ms. LaMotte shared new policy from OJJDP and new partial regulations on compliance whose implementation has been postponed to late March 2017.  She explained that monitoring efforts should allow a timely submission of Connecticut’s report by the end of February.
Update on the FY 2017 Title II Formula Grants Application (VI)
Ms. LaMotte informed members that the application has just been released and the due date is April 17, 2017. 
Update on Patrol Officer Trainings (VII)
Ms. LaMotte reported that 178 patrol officers from Bristol, Middletown, Plainville and Wolcott police departments were trained in 9 sessions held in November and December 2016.  
JJAC Calendar (VIII)
Members agreed to 2 more meetings in Cromwell on March 9 and April 6.  Future meetings will be booked at the State Police Academy in Meriden, if possible.
Other Business (VIII)
The JJAC approved requesting a one year extension of the 2013 Juvenile Justice Formula Grant from September 30, 2017 to September 30, 2018.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:26 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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